# the interior

October 28, 1975

#### CAMPUS NOTES

Three chemistry faculty members will be very much in evidence at the November 8 Fall Scientific Meeting, sponsored by the Midland section of the American Chemical Society

at Dow High School.

Dr. Samuel Levine, Professor of Chemistry, will present his paper "Alternative Derivation of the Ideal Gas Law." Dr. Berner J. Gorden, Associate Professor of Chemistry, will present "Possible Extension of the Stobbe Reaction, Isolation of New Trisubstituted Reaction Products," which he wrote with James Jones, SVSC alumnus and Francis Cieszlak of Saginaw, current SVSC student. Steven Keinath of Millington, SVSC student, will present "E.S.R. Studies of Polymer Transitions. Effect of Molecular Weight on the Glass Temperature," which was written by him, Dr. Philip Kumler, Associate Professor of Chemistry, and Raymond F. Boyer.

Dr. Kumler will represent the SVSC Chemistry Department at a symposium entitled "Education in Science-Chemistry." The symposium will have six different speakers, each describing programs in chemistry at their institutions. Other participating institutions include Delta College, Midland Public Schools, CMU, Midland Macromolecular Institute,

and Dow Chemical Company.

Dr. Thomas Renna, Associate Professor of History, presented his paper "Aristotle and the French King, 1260-1303" at the Ohio Conference on Medieval Studies, held October 17 at John Carroll University in Cleveland.

John Broadfoot, Director of Continuing Education, has successfully completed all requirements for his Specialist in Education degree (Ed.S.) in the Department of Educational Administration at Central Michigan University. His field study, entitled "Educational Programs for the Older Adult," examines and explores ways to provide increased access to academic and cultural programs, as well as a look into special programs designed for and involving the direct participation of older persons.

Dr. William Smith, Jr., Associate Professor of English, will present his paper "The Contemporary American Indian Novel," at the 1975 Midwest Modern Language Association Convention in Chicago in November. The paper is a study of three novels, Winter Count, Tsali, and Seven Arrows, and develops the thesis that the contemporary Indian novel is characterized by its historical emphasis on traditional American Indian worlds.

Classes in the Polish Institute resume this week. Mrs. Irene Waclawski of Mt. Clemens, who teaches the Polish language on a part-time basis at Wayne State University, has been appointed to teach Polish Pleasures II and Elementary Polish Language. Joseph Wojtys of Detroit, who teaches the Polish Language on a part-time basis at Wayne State University and Dominican High School in Detroit, has been appointed to teach Intermediate Polish I.

Mrs. Rosella Collamer was among the Michigan women in education honored on Saturday, October 18, at the Sheraton-Cadillac Hotel in Detroit. Speaker for the luncheon was Mildred F. Jeffrey, Wayne State University Board of Governors, and Coordinator of the UAW Consumer Affairs Department. Her topic was "Education: A Changing Frontier." The luncheon was part of a two-day "Women and the Law" seminar, co-sponsored by the Women Lawyers Association and the Michigan Trial Lawyers Association.

Rose Collamer, Director of Chrysallis; Kathleen Asher, Director of the Women's Center, Mott Community College; and Nancy Barker, Director of Careers for Women Programs, Northwood Institute; sponsored a shared session with women from colleges in the Saginaw Valley area. The informal meeting, held at the Chrysallis Center yesterday, provided an opportunity to share information and ideas, and up-date the group on activities and function of each organization. Joanne Rettke, Director of Women's Resource Center, MSU; Kaye Ross, Human Resources Specialist, Delta College; Judy Smith, Director of Counseling, Health, and Career Development Center, U-M Flint; and several Chrysallis Board members attended the day-long meeting.

#### CALENDAR

Personalities of the American Revolution will be detailed when Dr. William Hoffmann, Professor of History, continues the six-part Bicentennial Lecture Series at 8 p.m. this Wednesday in the Theatre Building.

The stage comedy "Boz!", the inimitable Charles Dickens and America by John M. Benders, will be presented this Friday and Saturday in the Theatre Building. The performances will be held at 8 p.m. both nights, and at 2 p.m. on Saturday. The matinee is a special show for high school drama class students and their teachers. The one-man show, which is brought to campus by the Department of Speech and Theatre, features the celebrated actor Bryan Hull. The action is set on the closing night of Charles Dickens' performing tour of the U.S., and revolves around his impressions and reflections on America. It is a multi-media production, featuring projections of original art works obtained from Dickens' house in London and art-work of the period. College personnel will be receiving memos regarding complimentary tickets.

Drawings, etchings, and silkscreen prints by Mary Hart will be on exhibition in the Theatre October 30-November 6. An opening reception will be held following the closing performance of "Boz!" November 1, at 8 p.m.

### PERSONNEL NOTICES

The college is seeking candidates for the following positions:

- Secretary II in the Registrar's Office, with a pay rate of \$123.20 per week;

- Secretary II full-time temporary in the Personnel Office, with a pay rate of \$123.20 per week.

These jobs are available exclusively to SVSC employees until November 4. Interested persons should contact the Personnel Office, ext. 266, before that date. SVSC is an Equal Opportunity Employer.

## SPORTS SHORTS

The Cardinals, after tangling with number ninth-ranked Northern Michigan University last Saturday, will take on Edinboro State College, Western Division Champions of the Pennsylvania Conference, this Saturday in Edinboro, Pennsylvania. The Fighting Scots have an offense that is averaging 377 yards per game, and has the balance of a 1000-yard passer and 1000-yard rusher to back it up.

The Junior Varsity will travel to Albion College on Monday, November 3.

The men's bowling team won 3 and lost 1 to Lansing Community College last Saturday, then lost 4 to Michigan State University. The women's team lost 2 to Western Michigan University and lost 3 of 4 games to the University of Michigan. This Saturday the women will compete with MSU and Muskegon Community College, and the men will compete with WMU and Central Michigan University.